

Talpines POA July Newsletter

HAPPY M CANADA DAY

On June 25, 2020 Talpines POA held its first ever ZOOM AGM. It was a great success with more members joining the virtual meeting than we have had in recent years. Our AGM reports are still available to members through the link we sent you. Please check your spam mailbox if you did not receive those links, and a link to our recent survey.

We are pleased to report that the majority of members has paid their 30 dollar annual dues. But, we are still waiting to hear from some of you. You can now pay electronically to taytalpines@gmail.com. Or, send us a cheque! Or, give us cash. We'll disinfect it

We are being consulted on Tay Township's Age Friendly Community Plan. It has a large focus on transportation, and activities and resources for seniors in Tay. Please take the time to send us your suggestions about improvements you would like to see. Please fill out the survey at Age-Friendly, tay.ca.

The Waubaushene Library is now offering curbside pick up, and we can't wait for it to open up for computer usage, youth activities, seniors' activities and the many other essential services it provides. It is important to obtain your library card and show support!

MOTORIZED VEHICLES ON THE TRAIL

We were happy to see our Bylaw officers vigorously applying the bylaw and imposing fines on those using motorized vehicles. But, they need our help. Please email the bylaw officers at a new email: mleo@tay.ca. Rob, Justin and Taylor can all access this email and get information from you. This will help them catch offenders. We will also ask the Township to



publicize the fines and the prohibition, as many people still claim NOT TO KNOW the rules.

TURTLES

Turtles are still nesting. Please give them a wide berth. If they are disturbed while laying eggs, they may become egg bound and die.

BICYCLISTS ON THE TRAIL

PLEASE SLOW DOWN! STOP SIGNS MEAN STOP.

PINE STREET BEACH

The Simcoe Muskoka District Health Unit is supposed to be testing the water at Pine Street, please check their website for water testing results. They will post the beach if e-coli levels are too high. Unfortunately, our most recent testing elsewhere showed fairly high levels of e-coli, as the most recent email from Past President David Cornish revealed.

ENJOY THE HEAT WAVE AND STAY SAFE!

On behalf of the Talpines' Directors and our members, we welcome Sue Dougherty as Director!

Victoria Reaume, Acting President